
STATE OF CALIFORNIA Edmund J. Brown Jr., Governor

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION
505 VAN NESS AVENUE

SAN FRANCISCO, CA 94102-3298

August 18, 2015

Mr. Thomas Burhenn
Regulatory Affairs Department
Southern California Edison Company
2244 Walnut Grove Avenue
Rosemead, CA 91770

Re: Data Request F for the Valley-Ivyglen Subtransmission Line Project and Alberhill System
Project EIR

Dear Mr. Burhenn:

The Energy Division of the California Public Utilities Commission is currently conducting environmental
review of the Valley–Ivyglen Subtransmission Line Project and the Alberhill Project and has identified an
additional data need after review of SCE’s responses to Questions B4.1 and B4.2. As a result, the Energy
Division requests the information contained in Attachment 1

We request that the response to this request be provided to us by Tuesday, September 1, 2015. Upon receipt
of the supplemental information, the Energy Division will use the information for the analyses in the Draft
EIR.

The Energy Division reserves the right to request additional information at any point in the process.
Questions relating to the Valley-Ivyglen or Alberhill Projects should be directed to me at (415) 703-5484 or
Jensen.Uchida@cpuc.ca.gov.

Sincerely,

Jensen Uchida
Energy Division
Transmission and Environmental Permitting
California Public Utilities Commission

Attachment 1: Data Request F

Cc: Jennifer Wolf, SCE
Alisa Krizek, SCE
Kristi Black, Ecology & Environment Inc.
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DG# Resource
Area / Topic

Source /
PEA Page

Data Gap Question Request
Date

Reply
Date

Status Notes

F1 Utilities and
Service
Systems

Follow up
to question
B4.1

SCE’s response to Question B4.1 stated that a water source has not
been identified for the 61 acre-feet of water required during
construction of the Alberhill System Project. A specific source is also
not provided for operation other than a local purveyor or onsite wells.
Please provide more detail:

A. Identify a potential source or potential sources of water for
construction and assurance that the source(s) can provide
water for construction.

B. Describe how water would be delivered to the project site
for construction (e.g., through existing infrastructure or
through trucks).

C. Identify the location of onsite wells that would be used to
provide water during operation or identify a local purveyor
that would provide water during operation as well as
assurance that the well(s) or purveyor can provide water
for operation.

D. Describe how water would be delivered to the project site
for operation (e.g., through existing infrastructure or
through trucks). If water would be trucked, provide detail
about truck trips (i.e., number of trucks, distance of
average trip).

8/18/2015

F2 Utilities and
Service
Systems

Follow up
to question
B4.2

SCE’s response to Question B4.2 stated that a water source has not
been identified for the 36 million gallons of water required during
construction of the Valley–Ivyglen 115-kV Subtransmission Project.
Please provide more detail:

A. Identify a potential source or potential sources of water for
construction and assurance that the source(s) can provide
water for construction.

B. Describe how water would be delivered to the project site
for construction (e.g., through existing infrastructure or
through trucks). If water would be trucked, provide detail
about truck trips (i.e., number of trucks, distance of
average trip).

8/18/2015


